
	

		
	

FREEDOM	THROUGH	FAITH	MINISTRIES	
	

NEW	SCHOOLS	IN	A	NEW	NATION!	
	
We	flew	to	South	Africa	for	an	11	day	trip	and	trained	
70	 pastors	 to	 start	 Bible	 Training	 Centers	 in	
Johannesburg	 and	 Pretoria.	 	 Carl	 and	 Lani	 Rogers	
from	Arvada,	Colorado	joined	us	along	with	Pastor	John	
Wandera	from	Uganda.		The	pastors	were	very	excited	
about	receiving	the	bible	school	curriculum	and	we	just	
received	word	 that	 schools	 are	 scheduled	 to	 start	 in	
January	2019.		
	

	
One	very	grateful	couple	from	Malawi,	Pastor	Benison	and	Eziiina	Zimba,	traveled	two	
days	and	a	night	on	a	bus	to	attend	the	conference	in	Johannesburg.	 	They	oversee	15	
churches	and	invited	us	to	do	a	training	in	Malawi	for	another	50	pastors	and	leaders!		
We	hope	to	get	that	scheduled	for	2019.	
	

	
	
	
	

HEALING	AND	DELIVERANCE	TEACHING	
	
In	 March	 and	 October	 we	 were	 in	 Gunnison,	 Colorado	 teaching	 and	
ministering	on	healing	and	deliverance.		A	group	of	20	men	and	women	
from	seven	different	churches	attended.		Lee	and	Robin	McElfresh	from	
Glenwood	Springs,	Colorado	joined	us	and	taught	on	the	Kingdom.		Many	
received	needed	ministry	and	all	were	activated	in	healing	ministry!			

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	

We	sincerely	appreciate	all	who	pray	 for	good	health,	 strength,	 safety,	 travel	mercies,	 etc.	 	Thank	you	 for	
supporting	us	and	sending	us	to	the	nations	to	fulfill	the	Great	Commission!		Jack	continues	to	“release	the	
oppressed	and	set	captives	free”	everywhere	he	goes.	
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TRAIN	LEADERS	

DISCIPLE	THE	NATIONS	
REACH	THE	LOST	

SET	CAPTIVES	FREE		
LOVE	ON	PEOPLE,		

ONE	PERSON	AT	A	TIME,			
ONE	DAY	AT	A	TIME.	

December	2018	

Jack	&	Debbie	Gaudin		

Jack	teaching	in	Pretoria,	South	Africa	

Bible	Training	Center	students	in	Pretoria,	South	Africa	

Bible	Training	Center	students	in	Johannesburg,	South	Africa	
	

Joshua	Nations	
Bible	Training	Centers	

	
As	a	Global	Representative	with	Joshua	Nations	we	
are	partnering	with	them	to	disciple	the	nations!	

	
Students					152,822	 Graduates					35,761	
Schools												7,041	 Nations	 															56 



	

THE	BEST	FOR	LAST	
	
It	seems	like	the	Lord	loves	to	surprise	us	and	bless	us	when	we	
least	expect	it.		We	enjoyed	a	joyful,	Spirit-filled	Sunday	service	at	
the	lovely	True	Worship	Church	in	Kempton	Park	with	Pastor	Steve	
Nambula	and	his	wife	Precious	on	our	last	day	in	Johannesburg.		He	
told	 us,	 “You	 came	 to	 South	Africa	 for	one	person—me!”	 	 Jack	
preached	on	God’s	Grand	Plan	and	then	we	prayed	for	the	sick.		We	
rejoiced	with	those	receiving	their	healing	from	the	Lord.		We	also	
promoted	the	Bible	Training	Centers	with	Pastor	Steve	on	his	radio	
program	 that	 reaches	 millions	 in	 Johannesburg	 and	 the	
surrounding	area!		(www.twcgospelradio.co.za).			
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
They	have	such	a	compassionate	heart	for	the	poor,	down	trodden,	
elderly,	 hungry	 and	uneducated	 children,	 street	 kids,	 prostitutes	
and	 are	 doing	 an	 amazing	ministry!	 	Debbie	was	 heart	 broke	 to	
leave	 them	and	wanted	 to	stay	 to	play	with	and	 love	on	 the	100	
children	from	the	local	neighborhood.		We	will	return	and	hope	to	
bring	a	delightful	team	with	us	to	bless	them!			
	
	
	

MAY	YOUR	CHRISTMAS	CELEBRATION	BE	
EXTRA	SPECIAL	AND	MAY	GOD	BLESS	

YOU	RICHLY	IN	2019!	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Tax	Deductible	Gifts:	 	
	
DONATE	ONLINE		www.freetobefruitful.com	(click	Donate	button)	
MAIL	CHECKS	 Freedom	Through	Faith	Ministries	 	 	

P.O.	Box	1381,	Canon	City,	CO		81215	

 
FREEDOM THROUGH FAITH MINISTRIES 

										P.O.	Box	1381	 	 	 	 	 												719-429-5522		 	 	 	 jack.gaudin@me.com	
										Canon	City,	CO		81215	 	 	 																				www.freetobefruitful.com	 	 	 	 djgaudin@msn.com	
	

Promoting	Bible	Training	Centers	on	radio	
with	Pastor	Steve	Nambula	

Ministry	Trips	Being	Planned	for	2019	
	

Mombassi,	Kenya	
Torrit	and	Boma,	South	Sudan	
Rwemikoma	and	Kitgum,	Uganda	

Lilongwe,	Malawi	
	

	Jack	just	completed	his	46th	trip	to	his	31st	
nation.		Every	year	is	an	adventure!	

	

	
50TH	YEAR	IN	MINISTRY	CELEBRATION!	

	

	
	
	
	
Dr.	 Russ	 Frase,	 President	 and	 founder	 of	 Joshua	
Nations,	 and	 his	 wife	 Lana	 had	 a	 glorious	
celebration	of	50	years	in	ministry	and	marriage	in	
Denver	 on	 October	 2nd.	 	 He	 just	 released	 his	
newest	book,	Runways	of	the	Heart,	about	his	life	
story	 empowered	 by	 the	 Holy	 Spirit.	 	 It’s	 a	 great	
read	that	will	truly	encourage	and	motivate	you	to	
fulfill	 all	 that	 God	 has	 for	 you!	 	 Available	 on	
Amazon.com	and	through	www.joshuanations.org.			
Dr.	 Russ	 was	 the	 dean	 of	 Rocky	 Mountain	 Bible	
Institute	 where	 Jack	 went	 to	 bible	 school	 from	
1995-1997.	 	 	 	 Jack	 first	 started	 traveling	 to	 the	
nations	with	Dr.	Russ	in	2006.	
	

Dr.	Russ	and	Lana	Frase	

Pastor	Steve	and	Precious	Nambula	


